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THE EUROPEAN CATHOLIC CHARISMATIC RENEWAL INFO-LETTER (Euccril)

In this issue: In the European ICCRS-meeting in Budapest, November 5th-8th 2009, Eva Sido from Romania was elected by the youth work-representatives to represent them in the European sub-committee of ICCRS (ESCI). 

Eva took the place of Christof Hemberger from Germany who represented the youth-work since 2004. Christof did an excellent job by starting the European network of young leaders in Catholic Charismatic Renewal (CCR). Now he can concentrate on his other task in ICCRS: to represent ICCRS in North and West Europe. 
###

If you want to know more about Eva, you find it below. 
We have asked Eva to introduce herself.

EVA SIDO
Eva: 'I come from a non-practising atheist family. Only my father was baptized, my mother was coming from Jewish background. All Eberleins (that is my maiden name) were proud of their non-belief. I was born (1976) and lived most of the time in Arad. I’m baptised in the Roman Catholic Church in Arad, 1977. I received the sacraments of first communion and confirmation. I only went for the candies and to tease priests with silly questions (youth ask me now the same questions).
I did not believe there is a God till I first met Jesus in 1991 at a youth-camp in Hungary, but had no idea about the Holy Spirit then.
Realizing there IS a God and that He loves me was an unforgettable revelation. At the same time I also received the calling to bring young people to Jesus. So, coming home to Romania I started a youth group in the parish, which I had been leading for six years, organizing for them retreats and camps, leading the chorus as well. 

Franciscan community
In 1992 I went to Taize and joined the local Taize prayer group as well. In 1996 I met a Franciscan youth community (KTK) who lived a very radical evangelic life and in 1997 I joined them. Some of this community live together, others just meet regularly. It is the lifestyle that is common - or used to be at that time.


In 1997 I went to study theology and English - I thought I would be a religion teacher according to my human understanding of my calling. The same year I got married with Steve Sido who was also member of this Franciscan youth community, and who was also studying theology. We worked together organizing camps for youth. Our son, Peter was born in 1999. Then in 2000 Steve left for South-Africa with someone else and we never saw him since. Our marriage was annulled by the Catholic Church in 2006. I kept the name Sido because of Peter, I could not change his name and did not want him to be mocked at in school for having a different name.
So I studied theology first two years in Cluj-Napoca (Romania) and in the meantime also attended the official youth-leader training school (Hajszolo) 1997-1999 then I had a collaps with the divorce being left with a one year-old child in the middle of nowhere. 


Ke-Ka-Ko courses

I moved home to Arad and since there were no Franciscan brothers or sisters there, I joined the Neo-catecumenal community which helped me fall in love with the Word of God.  
In 2001 I met the Holy Spirit at a Ke-Ka-Ko course (Phillip course). That was a rebirth for me. 
I first attended the leadership training school (LTS) of the Transylvanian Renewal 2001-2002 then continued my theology studies part-time in  Szeged (Hungary) 2004-2007 - this is closer to my home. Between 2001-2009 I regularly attended Ke-Ka-Ko courses and St.Ignacious courses in Hungary and Romania.
During all this time I was organizing camps and retreats for different age-groups and after coming back to Arad (2000) was asked to help with the youth group in the parish.
As leader of the local adult charismatic group (2001-2009) - which by the way started with a novena for Pentecost - I was in contact with the other leaders in Transylvania. Most of us finished the same LTS which gives a strong unity to the renewal in Transylvania.


ICCRS

We first heard about ICCRS in 2002 when three of us were sent to the conference in Czestochova for the simple reason that we spoke English. In 2003 I took part at the "12 days of blessing" in Italy. In 2004 we started with six other leaders the 'National' or Transylvanian Service Committee (NSC) for Catholoic Charismatic Renewal in Transylvania (Hungarian speaking part of Romania) where I was appointed to build up a youth ministry and to be the contact person for ICCRS. I don't remember exactly when there were ICCRS European conferences, but have been to all since 2002 including the two youth meetings in Heiligenbrunn, Germany.


Youth-worker

Between 2000 and 2004 I was working with youth and lived on providence. Since 2004 I am employed by the NSC as youth-worker - still living mostly on providence.
I also joined the St.Andrew School of Evangelization (former Ke-Ka-Ko) in 2008 becoming officially a member and was invited recently by the director of the Hungarian school to help building up the youth-section in Hungary. This youth-section within the St.Andrew school is a quite recent dream of Pepe Prado (founder of Ke-Ka-Ko) he shared with us this year.'

For contact: Eva Sido, sidoeva@yahoo.com, Youth Responsible: Keresztirany, EKKM, www.keresztirany.ro tel:+40-724291284.
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